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Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council which was held in the FEOFFEES BOARD ROOM at 7.00 pm Tuesday 101h April 2012.

Present: Cllr R Collier, C Collier, S Real, K Clifford, J Hay, R Turner, H West, S Smith, C Pady, M Mann, A Parr. Dist Cllr H Parr, County Cllr Sara Randall Johnson (for part of the meeting) , 3 Members of the public and Liz Berry (Clerk)

12/4/224          Approval of apologies for absence:  A Davis
12/4/225
Police Report     - no police in attendance

12/4/226    
Public Question time (maximum 15 minutes) – Clive Stone asked if the Council was aware in any changes to the criteria for repairing potholes? He had noticed that several small potholes have been repaired in the last few weeks.

12/4/227    
Approval of the minutes of Parish Council Meeting held on 12th March 2012 – Page 89 – 12/3/211 – replace the word submit with consider. With this amendment the minutes were accepted.

12/4/228    
Matters arising from the Minutes  


12/3/202 Letter from Mr Morgan re Boules Court including picture of the Seaton Court – to be discussed later in the meeting.

12/3/220 Email from Mr Paul Evans (Head of CGS) to Alan Davis re Expansion of CGS. There are no plans to expand the school.

12/3/216i) Memorial to Reginald Bond (JJ01). The monument was felt to be far too large & imposing for the location. The average height of memorials in that section was 32”. Funeral directors informed. Awaiting resubmission of application (Guidelines to be formulated at Amenities Committee meeting).

12/4/229   
Report from County Councillor  - Having heard of the rat problem at the Reece Strawbridge Centre Sara urged the council to contact EDDC Environment Health as they have enforcement rights. 

She noted that the Youth Club were removing themselves from the Youth Devon scheme but she understood the reasons behind it.

There is a Cabinet meeting tomorrow (Wednesday) and on the agenda is a proposed trial in Exeter for new ways of lighting future new developments.

Cllr Mann thanked Cllr Randall Johnson for the money for the fencing, which was underway and welcomed the construction of the tabletop crossing on Coly Rd.

Mr Stone, as a Reece Strawbridge Trustee thanked the Devon Youth Services for their involvement. He thanked Cllr Randall Johnson for the two-month delay in implementing the Toucan crossing and asked her if she was aware at just how strong the feeling was against the crossing being where DCC proposed it? He reiterated the need to get together to review proposals. Cllr Randall Johnson stated she was happy to meet but only to discuss the crossing in relation to the SLW initiative. She gave the background to the proposal, reiterated that the proposed on-road section through Colyford with the Toucan crossing is deliverable but the County Council still wants to work with the Burgesses and the Parish to overcome issues that couldn’t be worked out before especially the opposition fro the Environment Agency on delivering the off-road proposal. She sees the on-road proposal as Stage 1 with an off-road scheme following at some point in the future. Small ‘local’ problems should not stop the much bigger picture of a Stop Line Way running from Seaton to Weston Super Mare as proposed several years ago.

In response to Mr Stone’s enquiry as to why the Toucan crossing is being located only 10m from an existing crossing she explained that whilst locals knew their environment. cyclist & walkers from outside the area were not as aware and needed the greater protection and safety that a toucan crossing would offer.

Cllr West felt that progress is being made and that he can see the light at the end of the tunnel in the longer term.

Cllr Mann queried the Environment Agencies concern about the Colyford off-road proposal being on a flood plane when they allowed the Kilmington section of the SLW which floods every time it rains!

12/4/230  
Report from District Councillors – Cllr H Parr told the meeting that the new East Devon Local Plan is going to the next Development Management Committee meeting on 8th May with all the local responses and feedback. It will go to the towns after and then be finally submitted to an inspector in the autumn. A New National Planning Framework has also been issued (copy in office) which includes all the new Planning Policies. Cllr Smith asked if what we want as a parish council is in there? Cllr H Parr said it was. Mr Stone asked if it is online – again the answer was yes.

On a separate point Cllr A Parr asked if Cllr Godbeer had looked into the S106 funding issues? Apparently he had and an e-mail had been sent to the clerk. Jamie Buckley is happy to attend a parish event, possibly a coffee morning, and canvas opinion at it, that way ensuring that the electorate has been consulted and we have fulfilled our obligations before funding can be released.

12/4/231
Report on Reece Strawbridge Centre

The railings are being installed with help from some of the users of the building who are working towards a Devon award.

Cllr Mann confirmed that local volunteers will now run the youth club and they will dispense with the Devon Youth involvement which was felt to be too restrictive for this situation,

Cllr Smith reported a rat problem at the Centre. A Rentokill report had identified overgrown vegetation surrounding the site as a potential problem and she asked if the Council could approach the landowner and get the field cut? Further discussion highlighted a potential food source - the Playgroup keeps a rabbit on the terrace. 

Cllr A Parr said the RST could do a lot to help resolve the problem themselves, just cutting the field would not cure the problem he suggested the RST have a word with the playgroup and lay down some rules.

Cllr Smith will bring it up at the next Trustees meeting.

12/4/232
Highway Matters

A letter had been received from Northleigh Parish Council from a local resident requesting two extra passing places on the Colyton to Northleigh Rd. There was some discussion and it was decided the PC would reply to Northleigh Parish Council and advise them to consult with local landowners.

There is a meeting with Mike Brown next Friday (13th) at 11am. Cllr Clifford pointed out that the pavement outside Bulls Court appears to be subsiding. This will be brought to Mr Brown’s attention.

12/4/233 Stop Line Way

A letter was read out from DCC thanking CPC for its letter and confirming the DCC does not need to consult on this and apologising for any confusion. The works will be delayed until mid June to allow time to clarify the situation

12/4/234 PMPF  - Tenders for MUGA area (meeting suspended so Mr Stone could report)

Tenders – Mr Locke contacted and details sent, he has met at the site and will get back to us.


           Mr Llewellyn – details sent and he has contacted Mr Stone

S106 funding –Jamie Buckley is prepared to attend an event in the parish and help us canvas local residents.

12/4/235
Reports from meetings attended:  


Cllr C Collier had attended the Jubilee meeting she passed around an example of the commemorative mug that will be given to every child and a programme of the events over the bank holiday weekend.

The Jubilee Beacon will be organised by the Scouts as part of a National initiative.

12/4/236
Nominations to External Bodies & Charitable Trusts.

The following positions become available from May:

Parish Council Nominee to 

Chamber of Feoffees – currently Mr G Clode

Axe Valley Ring & Ride – currently Mr K Jones

DALC Axminster Area Committee – currently Cllrs B Collier & S Smith

Community Woodland Trust – currently Cllr C Pady & Mr N Weldon

Footpath Warden/P3 Co-ordinator – currently vacant – Bronwyn Hocking expressed an interest 

Colyton Memorial Social Club – currently Cllrs S Real & M Mann

Parish Tree Warden – currently J Cady but he has given notice from May

Playing Field Committee – currently Cllr R Collier & R Turner

Reece Strawbridge Trust – currently Cllr Arnott 

St Andrews Church Fabric Committee – currently Cllr A Parr

As per Min ref 11/12/156 

Cllr A Parr confirmed that the proposed names would be voted on next month.

Cllr Mann asked if there was still a requirement for a PO Liaison Committee representative (one of the many roles he currently undertakes)? Cllr B Collier proposed that there was no need and Cllr Real seconded it.. There were no amendments and all agreed.

Cllr Smith wanted clarification that all the people nominated had been asked. Her concern is the Reece Strawbridge Trust nomination and the feeling that the Trust needs ‘doers not passengers’ and did not want someone who would not be actively involved.

12/4/237
Parish Council Vacancy 

Deadline for nominations was noon on 4th April.

Two people nominated for election:

Mr Peter Gibbins

Mr A Jarman

The election will take place on 3rd May.

12/4/238
Correspondence

a) Snippets/Intouch/RSN weekly digest and The Knowledge e-mailed to councillors and printed as necessary for circulation and information.

b) Letter & emails re Parish & Town Awards – Cllrs Turner & Smith will draft the entry forms for the Community Award/Youth Award & Future Project Award  featuring the Reece Strawbridge Building, the refurbishment of the playground and the Affordable Housing Scheme. Cllrs Smith & Mann will attend the presentation & buffet.

c) Route of Tractor Run on 4th June received

d) Letter from Colyton Caterpillars requesting a donation for some multicultural storytelling. They have been referred to Cllr Randall Johnson and given information on the free workshops being run on funding.

e) Email from Kimmo Evans saying thank you for the card & good wishes.

f) Email from EDDC – press release issued 2/4/12 re Local Plan.

g) DALC e-mail – National Planning Policy Framework – circulated & printed off.

h) Making it Local – details of funding workshops for play & leisure

i) Draft agenda of Annual Parish Meeting – Peter Halse & Wendy Cann will speak

j) Holyford Woods Spring Newsletter – on table.

k) Email from Ann Chamberlayne, her mother, Florence Parr of 2 South St is being subjected to banging on her door very late at night or early in the morning at weekends. Police aware. Could we suggest anything?

There was some discussion on this and concern expressed that it was happening. The idea of a CCTV camera, on loan from the police, was supported.

12/4/239
Finance

Minutes of meeting held on Monday 26th March  (Appendix V) to be noted.

Accounts to be approved for payment

	Cheque  #
	Payee
	
	
	VAT
	Total

	DD
	Talk Talk
	Broadband service
	12.25
	3.06
	15.31

	3025
	PGD Services
	Gardening
	
	
	40.00

	3026
	NALC 
	Subscription
	
	
	15.50

	3027
	Halcyon Landscaping
	Ground maintenance contract & Knotweed treatment
	2070
	414
	2484

	3028
	Bradfords
	RSYC Fencing
	340.22
	68.04
	408.26

	3029
	EDF Energy
	Supply at Rosemary Lane
	14.25
	.75
	15.00

	3030
	Viking
	Paper & Files
	31.89
	6.38
	38.27

	3031
	Feoffees
	Donation to Jubilee Celebrations
	
	
	300


1st half of precept payment received.

Request from Clerk that the tax free allowance of 45p/mile is applied from 1st April to any claims made by CPC employees?

This was proposed by Cllr Smith, seconded by Cllr Mann and agreed by all.

Audit to be completed by June 11th 

In view of the time scale the accounts presented at the Annul Parish Meeting next week will be unaudited.

Cllr Mann proposed a £300 donations be given to the Jubilee Committee to help pay towards the various planned events. Cllr Turner seconded this. There were no amendments and all agreed it.

12/4/240
Planning

Minutes of meeting held on Monday 26th March (Appendix U ) to be noted

a  Planning Applications

12/0652/FUL Orchard House, Gully Shoot – Mr Wheeler

Construction of greenhouse & shed. - SUPPORTED

12/0596/FUL Colyton Grammar School, Whitwell Lane – Mr Cook

Alterations and extensions (including ground & first floor extensions and external cladding to the Cotril Hall and single storey extension to sports centre)

- SUPPORTED

(Notes were presented from Cllr Davis re access to the school & necessary improvements that we may wish to include but as they are outside the scope of this application they were noted but not included).

b   Planning Decisions

12/0370/LBG Colyton Cottage Queen Street – Blue Plaque – APPROVED.

c   Planning Correspondence

IMR/B04482 Toucan Crossing Colyford

Copy of letter sent to County Solicitor from Mr & Mrs Stone.

 Copy of petition from Colyford residents.

E-mail from Ros Mills re Toucan Crossing – The County Council has decided to postpone the start of the Toucan installation works from mid April to mid June 2012 to allow officers time to clarify the confusion and any resulting queries.
12/4/241
Amenities

Additional Memorial Inscription requested for Cremation Plot C7 (Mr Penson) from Mrs Garwood, 7 Bishops Court, Colyton - Approved

The Jubilee Committee would like to plant a tree somewhere in the parish. There was some discussion as to what type and which location. Cllr Real proposed that the cherry trees at Road Green be replaced or that a tree is planted in the area between the two buildings at the playing fields.

Cllr Pady will take a look and report back at the Amenities meeting

Request from Gardening Volunteers to purchase compost to plant the donated shrubs in St Andrews Garden – approved

Cllr Pady reported he is making good progress with the interpretation board for Bridge Garden. He had spoken to the artist and had written for a quote for the stand. He hopes to have a prototype soon.

12/4/242 Peace Memorial Playing Field

i) Replacement play equipment
- A company from Feniton that refurbishes equipment had looked at the site and will get back soon with a quote.

ii) Playing Field Committee – this Committee still has to be formed. Mr Chesterton is on our list as Chairman but there has been little action from all involved.

iii)The meeting was suspended to allow Mr Peter Morgan to discuss his proposed Boules Court. He suggested it be located in front of the veranda of the Pavilion, there was some discussion about the location (in the past there had been talk about an extension for a skittle alley). Mr Morgan explained the construction and his reasons behind the proposal. He will give the Council some more information of what would be needed to construct such a facility so that costings could be obtained. Cllr B Collier thought that any groundwork could be undertaken at the same time as the MUGA development as equipment would be on site.

12/4/243
Meeting Venues – document tabled for discussion by Cllr Davis

 
Cllr A Parr read out the proposal from Cllr Davis. There was some discussion over each venue and the pros & cons of each were discussed. The clerk confirmed that Council meetings could not be held in licensed premises. The Primary School presents a problem as the building is rarely available after school  hours due to the caretaker living in Seaton without transport. St Andrews Hall is in a poor state and other venues do have a cost implication.

Colyford Memorial Hall is well used and if we were to increase our meeting frequency there other organisations would have to cancel long standing repetitive bookings.

The Mortimer Room, although on the level is a difficult room to chair a meeting in. Cllr Real felt that as a Parish Council it would be fine to have meetings in Colyford but not stagger them all over the parish causing confusion not only to resident but to councillors!

Cllr A Parr felt the current venue offered the best option but that we ought to make it known that if requested the Mortimer Room could be used. Cllr B Collier suggested we place it on the agenda for discussion on the Annual Parish Meeting this was seconded by Cllr Mann. There was no amendments and all agreed.

12/4/244
Dates of future meeting

Annual Parish Meeting – Wednesday 18th April

Amenities – 30th April – meet at Cemetery

Finance & Planning 23rd April (Apologies H.West & L Berry)

May PC Meeting - May 14th

12/4/245
Matters to be taken into Committee

Land at Stafford Common

Cllr H West proposed that these matters be dealt with In Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972), the public, including the press be excluded from the meeting as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, i.e. financially sensitive matters. 

This was seconded by Cllr M Mann and agreed by all.

The meeting closed at 2055
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